
Cotton Valley Rail Trail Club

OHRV Registration Information 

  
 All CVRTC club members must obtain New Hampshire OHRV registrations to operate 
on the designated recreational rail trails in the state. The State of New Hampshire has 
required OHRV registration for railroad motorcars since the club received a letter from 
the Bureau Chief in 2001.

  Individuals may register at any of the OHRV registration agents located throughout 
the state and must apply in person. Registrations may be purchased at Fish and 
Game headquarters or through the mail by contacting Fish and Game directly at 603-
271-4300.  You may also call Fish and Game to find an agent near you. It is 
important to note that we are in the “Wheeled Vehicle” category. The club is also 
affiliated with the NH Off-Highway Vehicle Association (NHOHVA). Wheeled vehicle 
registration fees are discounted for members of NHOHVA. In order to ensure you get
your discount, you must get your NHOHVA voucher from the CVRTC NHOHVA 
Administrator BEFORE you register your motorcar. The current administrator is listed
below:

NHOHVA Administrator: Jesse Mazzie BNSFGP38@aol.com   (978)223-7364 

When registering ask the agent to check off:  RESIDENT OTHER $58

CVRTC members who live out of state:    NON RESIDENT OTHER $77

You will need the following information to register your car:

 Drivers License

 Your D.O.B. and address

 Motorcar year of manufacture

 Make, Model and Color

 VIN number/Serial 
number/Engine number

 Engine Displacement: 
ROC/ODB:  44 cu. in. Onan: 49.8
cu. in. Woodings OH160/27 cu. 
in.  OH180/30 cu. in.

Please see the Fish & Game webpage for the most up to date OHRV Fees:

https://www.wildlife.state.nh.us/ohrv/fees.html

 

https://www.wildlife.state.nh.us/ohrv/fees.html
mailto:BNSFGP38@aol.com


Follow the instructions for OHRV decal placement below. Although railroad motorcar
decal  placement is not shown below, it gives some idea where to put the decal. It must be

VISIBLE. Most motorcar owners place them on the front of the car. Maintenance  cars do
not need OHRV registrations.


